Early Childhood Council of Kern
General Council Meeting
May 1, 2024
Minutes
Members Present 
Maria Aleman, Kevin Bartl, Myetta Beavers, Mike Bledsoe, Alesha Brown, Carolyn Coffey, Gladys Garcia-Jara, Megan Gretona, Jessica Krall, Christine Lollar, Michelle Lynam, Shirelle Perez, Betty Phillips, Elizabeth Rose, Janet Rubio, Amanda Tumblin, Melissa Vittoria, and Tracey Wheat.
Members Absent: Yolanda Gonzales, Yadira Mendoza, Deborah Murr, Lily Pimentel-Stratton, and Jennifer Wood-Slayton.
Staff Present: Amanda Cruz-Ardoin and Cheryl Nelson.
Guests Present: Stacy Barnett, Sienna Chambers (Glen Price Group - GPG), Amanda Garza, Jennifer O’Donnell (GPG), Tessie Ragan, Ed Pierce, Judy Pierce, Gene Tackett, Wendy Terrazas, Ramon Terrazas, Shannon Vernon, and Serena Witten.
Call to Order/Introductions: The meeting was called to order by Council Chair Alesha Brown at 5:32 p.m. at Larry E. Reider building Room 204. Members were also present at the satellite locations at the Kern River Valley Family Resource Center in Lake Isabella, the Cerro Coso Community College Child Development Center in Ridgecrest, and Taft College Library. Christine read the Council Mission Statement.
Consent Items: The consent items were read. Kevin made the motion to approve the consent agenda. It was seconded by Betty. The motion was unanimously approved. There were no public comments.
Wendy Wayne Scholarship: Gene Tackett is the husband of Wendy Wayne, and the originator of the scholarship. Gene discussed the activities of his family, and the original establishment of the scholarship. Gene also stated that he is giving another $5,000 to fund further scholarships. Alesha then introduced 2024 scholarship recipient Amanda Garza. Amanda is the librarian at Harvest Elementary School in Delano, and is a lifetime resident of Delano. She graduated from Bakersfield College in December with degrees in early childhood education in Science, Liberal Arts/Science, and Associate of Arts for Transfer in Child and Adolescent Development. She will continue her education in the fall at Fresno Pacific University. The discussion included public comments.
GPG Presentation: Jennifer presented the Needs Assessment. Some of the points included the Need for Subsidized Care in Kern County: 48,920 infant, toddler, and preschool age children in families below 344% of the federal poverty level. Capacity for Subsidized care: Per Department of Social Services, 11,478 spots. Jennifer also discussed the ECE Provider Survey. There was discussion of the number of responses from various groups. Alesha suggested incentivizing collection of surveys. Stacy suggested completing a survey could be part of what 2024-2025 (and future years) workforce pathways participants be required to complete it. There were also comments regarding the data and getting the message out on surveys through different media, and how the Council can help. Regarding questions on finding child care and lack of subsidized care, Cheryl said she is hearing that there are not spaces for specific types of programs (or programs available outside normal business hours). Cheryl also thanked Jennifer and Sienna for their assistance with this process. There were no public comments.
CPIN Updates: Megan said that the Preschool Learning Foundations getting a good update, which will be renamed the Preschool/Transitional Kindergarten Learning Foundations (PTKLF). The first volume is expected in Summer, 2025. See photo. The PTKLF updates will also affect DRDP, which will be named DRDP 2025. Through CPIN, Megan will be offering workshops starting in the fall regarding the Boys of Color and New Math publications.  Megan also told Myetta that she will come back and update the Council on these and other topics. There were no public comments.

Public Policy Report: Kevin commented on AB 2967, which expands housing to nonprofit organization employees beyond that of only school district employees. There was also a discussion of the Guardian program. Shirelle asked to let people know that they can get transferred from one agency or another. There were no public comments.
Council Committee Reports: Gladys said the Council’s Professional Development is this Saturday. There are still 11 open spaces in the Spanish session. Christine thanked Amanda C. for the Wendy Wayne Scholarship process. Regarding Workforce Development, Michelle discussed the CTEC STEM Career Day last Friday. There were 3,500 students who participated. Activities that were popular were PlayDoh, Jenga, and Magna Tiles. Michelle said there may be some activities in which to participate in the Fall. The Dream Center presentations with Ami regarding aged out fosters were attended by 11 people. There were no public comments.
Member Reports: Alesha stated that Kaiser Permanente was a sponsor of the CAAEYC conference. Alesha and Michelle attended on behalf of the Council. This was the first year Alesha attended the conference, which she said was a great experience. There was a lot about policy and advocacy, and also received information on the ECE Registry. Michelle said there were many workshops regarding TK. Michelle was also a presenter, discussing family child care home development with new licensees. It was suggested that the Council offer scholarship to ECE field. Amanda C. stated that the UPK Mixed Delivery. Group will meet May 21 at 6 p.m. in LER 204. She also stated that Workforce Pathways ends May 10, and she will provide the number of people completing the pathway during the June meeting. Maria stated that Behavioral Health will hold an open house for the Psychiatric Health Facility on May 15 from 1 to 7 p.m. It is located at 702 Workman St. Maria also stated that there is a Free Day at CALM, May 4, and that the Housing Authority’s wait list is open. Cheryl announced that Stacy Barnett is the new Coordinator for Early Learning Services, and that Yadira is the new Lead Coach. There were no public comments.
Adjournment: Michelle moved to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Tracey. The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 p.m.
Next meeting: June 5, 2024, 5:00 to 7:30 p.m. Larry E. Reider Education Building, 2000 K Street, Room 101, Bakersfield, CA 93301 (satellite locations at the Kern River Valley Family Resource Center in Lake Isabella, Cerro Coso Community College Child Development Center in Ridgecrest, and the Taft College Library).
Respectfully Submitted,
Mike Bledsoe, Secretary
